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Our Light 
                                         

            JANUARY/FEBRUARY 
          2017 
 
Whether you are a member of the Middlebury congregation, a local resident, or a visitor to our area, 

you are invited to attend and participate in all activities & events mentioned in this newsletter. 

A VERY SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT FROM OUR BISHOP 

 January  22, 2017 
  
Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
  
Greetings in the precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  
 
After prayerful discernment and proper consultations in accordance with The United Methodist Book of 
Discipline, I am pleased to announce the appointment of the Rev. Jill Colley Robinson as District 

Superintendent of the Vermont District, effective July 1, 2017.  
 
Rev. Colley Robinson follows the Rev. Brigid Farrell, who served eight years as District Superintendent; 
two years leading the Green Mountain District (former Troy Conference) and six in the Vermont District 
of the New England Conference.  
 
Rev. Colley Robinson possesses many of the qualifications I seek in a Cabinet member including being 
a person of prayer, a disciple maker, and someone who is committed to connectionalism with the gift of 
administration. Additionally, her creativity, innovativeness, encouraging spirit, and sense of humor are 
all qualities the Vermont District sought in their new DS.  
 
Rev. Colley Robinson currently serves a four-point charge in Vermont including Middlebury, Vergennes, 
West Addison, and Ferrisburgh Center. Prior to her current appointment, she served churches in East 
Middlebury and Ripton, VT, and Lebanon, NH. She was ordained an elder in 2003 in the former Troy 
Conference.  
To name some examples of Rev. Colley Robinson’s experience beyond the local church, she serves on 
the Board of Ordained Ministry, and has served as the facilitator of the VT District Clergywomen 
Gathering, as chair of the NH District Committee on Ministry, and as a member/chair of Troy and NE 
Annual Conference Worship Teams.  
 
She is passionate about worship design, and writes liturgy for several publications as well as New 
England Conference events. Personally, I look forward to the creative worship experience she will bring 
to the Cabinet table.  
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A graduate of Boston University School of Theology with an MDiv and Middlebury College with a BA in 
English Poetry and Music Composition, Rev. Colley Robinson currently resides with her husband, 
John-Eric, who is a permaculturist and stay-at-home father to their two children Chelsea, 12, and 
Isaiah, 8.  
 
Please join me in prayer for the Colley Robinsons, Rev. Farrell, the congregations of Middlebury, 
Vergennes, West Addison, and Ferrisburgh Center, and the Vermont District during this time of 
transition. 
  
In Christ’s love,  
Bishop Sudarshana Devadhar 

Bishop names three district superintendents 

Bishop Sudarshana Devadhar is pleased to announce the appointment of three district superintendents. Their 

appointments will begin July 1, 2017. 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR PASTOR!!! 
We have been blessed to have Jill Colley Robinson as our pastor.  Thank you Jill for all 
you have done for the Middlebury United Methodist Church.  We will miss you! 

https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!D9SB5hTjAsvZFktVInxn1fXlDR7A78L4rQPSxezljPLfHlzueNitKTIQgTNmd29Y0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!D9SB5hTjAsvZFktVInxn1fXlDR7A78L4rQPSxezljPLfHlzueNitKTIQgTNmd29Y0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!D9SB5hTjAsvZFktVInxn1fXlDR7A78L4rQPSxezljPLfHlzueNitKTIQgTNmd29Y0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!D9SB5hTjAsvZFktVInxn1fXlDR7A78L4rQPSxezljPLfHlzueNitKTIQgTNmd29Y0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!D9SB5hTjAsvZFktVInxn1fXlDR7A78L4rQPSxezljPLfHlzueNitKTIQgTNmd29Y0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!D9SB5hTjAsvZFktVInxn1fXlDR7A78L4rQPSxezljPLfHlzueNitKTIQgTNmd29Y0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!BUnyiZ0yJOWN6hNNMJJyp--dKcm2-2lduqaTiz+3xb-SDGZ4fPFtwIku8a-kRlVh0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!BUnyiZ0yJOWN6hNNMJJyp--dKcm2-2lduqaTiz+3xb-SDGZ4fPFtwIku8a-kRlVh0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!BUnyiZ0yJOWN6hNNMJJyp--dKcm2-2lduqaTiz+3xb-SDGZ4fPFtwIku8a-kRlVh0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!BUnyiZ0yJOWN6hNNMJJyp--dKcm2-2lduqaTiz+3xb-SDGZ4fPFtwIku8a-kRlVh0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!zjySoL2BxfjPsxvzaxqHJx+5jvUXTH5sPWgBoUkgyxPZlKsurqEZtoj-iSytA04n0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!zjySoL2BxfjPsxvzaxqHJx+5jvUXTH5sPWgBoUkgyxPZlKsurqEZtoj-iSytA04n0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!zjySoL2BxfjPsxvzaxqHJx+5jvUXTH5sPWgBoUkgyxPZlKsurqEZtoj-iSytA04n0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!zjySoL2BxfjPsxvzaxqHJx+5jvUXTH5sPWgBoUkgyxPZlKsurqEZtoj-iSytA04n0
https://neumc-email.brtapp.com/!zjySoL2BxfjPsxvzaxqHJx+5jvUXTH5sPWgBoUkgyxPZlKsurqEZtoj-iSytA04n0
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WORSHIP & PREACHING SCHEDULE  
 

SEASON OF EPIPHANY 

 
JANUARY 29 Jill C. Robinson 

Communion  

FEBRUARY 5 Jill C. Robinson 

FEBRUARY 12 Gus/Laurie Jordan 

FEBRUARY 19 Charlene Stavenow, Lay 

Leader of Vergennes UMC 

FEBRUARY 26 Jill C. Robinson 

Communion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LENT 

 
MARCH 1, 7 p.m. Jill C. Robinson   Ash 

Wednesday  

MARCH 5 Jill C. Robinson 

1st Sunday of Lent 

MARCH 12 Gus/Laurie Jordan 

2nd Sunday of Lent    

Daylight Saving Time Begins 

MARCH 19 George Klohck 

3rd Sunday of Lent  

MARCH 26 Jill C. Robinson 

4th Sunday of Lent 

One Great Hour of Sharing    

Communion

PRAYER CONCERNS
 
 

 
 

 Joann D who 
is unable to 
attend church 

 Betty H with ongoing health issues 

 Scott and Marilyn N after the loss of her 
sister 

 Scott N after recent hospitalizations 

 Eric D and his family after the recent 
loss of his mother 

 Mimi H’s granddaughter, Anina, who is 
receiving cancer treatment 

 Mimi H’s neighbors who lost their 19-
year-old son unexpectedly 

 Tom C’s cousin who is undergoing 
chemotherapy 

 Sue C’s friend who has had a 
recurrence of cancer 

 Connie W with ongoing health issues, 
and Leonard who is helping to take care 
of her 

 Bud C who 
has not been able to 
get to church 

 Sue T who has not been able to get to 
church 

 John and Marg W who have not been 
able to get to church and who are 
homebound because of medical issues 

 Don S’s nephew with ALS 

 Families in our area who lost homes and 
loved ones in house fires over the 
holidays 

 Congregation members of Lebanon 
Baptist Church in NH after losing their 
building to fire 

 All who are living with and being treated 
for cancer 

 Friends at East Middlebury UMC 

 Students at Middlebury College 
 

 The children of Kathy Correll after the 
loss of their mother. 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.heartlandfamily.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2015%2F02%2FAll-Church-Prayer.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.heartlandfamily.com%2Fall-church-prayer-every-1st-tuesday&docid=5FvmheROBRzijM&tbnid=DgcFH0bPrpfiQM%3A&vet=1&w=960&h=350&authuser=0&bih=643&biw=1360&q=pictures%20of%20people%20in%20prayer&ved=0ahUKEwiElrW7vNvRAhUhyoMKHR3UAaU4kAMQMwhNKEcwRw&iact=mrc&uact=8
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
The UMW met Monday, January 16, at Mimi’s house. The date for the spring Rummage Sale and Bake 
Sale has been set (see below) for Friday, May 12, and Saturday, May 13. We have started to receive 
donations for the rummage sale. Our next UMW meeting will be Monday, February 20, at 2 p.m. at 
Mimi’s house. 
The rummage sale news is that last year’s rummage sales brought in over forty-five hundred dollars, 

with the inclusion of a check for sixty-six dollars, we received last Sunday, from a consignment shop 

where we took some of the left over items from the sale. That my friends, is a lot of fifty cent 

merchandise and one dollar items!!.  These items make up at least seventy-five percent of what  we 

sell.  Please review our treasurers report below for where these $$ are spent.   

Special thanks to all the folks that donate items and the many helpers that set-up and run the sale.  We 

receive great compliments from our customers about our sale’s organization and the quality 

merchandise and low prices it provides for our shoppers. 

Our next Rummage Sale is scheduled for May 11th & 12th.  We will need MANY HELPERS to “set up” 

for the sale from May 8th – 10th and to work on sale days. 

If you have questions, or want to “drop off” items or schedule a “pick-up” please call: 

    Joyce Sargent at 388-7573 

MIDDLEBURY UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 2016  

Balance, December 31, 2015 
 

$2,074  

INCOME: 
  Membership $290 

 Food Shelf $70 
 Least Coin $18 
 Rummage Sales $4,457 
 Bake Sales $403 
 Health Kits $145 
 Funeral Receptions (2) $400 
 Total Income: 

 
$5,783  

EXPENSES: 
  Church Supplies $492 

 Jeremias Franca Covenant $500 
 Health Kit Supplies $128 
 District UMW $500 
 UMW Legacy Fund $100 
 MiddSummer Lunch & Recreation $200 
 WomenSafe $200 
 UMCOR $1,300 
 Crop Walk $200 
 Camp Ta-Kum-Ta $200 
 Chicuque Hospital $500 
 CVOEO $370 
 Homeward Bound $150 
 Ad Co. Home Health & Hospice $300 
 Special Gifts $171 
 TOTAL EXPENSES: 

 
$5,311  

Balance, December 31, 2016 
 

$2,546  
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SPIRITUALITY GROUP 

 

The last Spirituality meeting was on Wednesday, December 14, at a breakfast meeting 
at Rosie’s. At that time, we decided not to meet again until March 7, 2017. We have 
found that absences and weather conditions during the winter sometimes lowered our 
attendance. In March we will begin where we left off, with further study of My 
Grandfather’s Blessings, by Rachel Naomi Remen. Later in the spring we will be taking a 
trip to the Weston Priory. 

 

 

 

 

GOD IS DOING GREAT THINGS IN MIDDLEBURY! 
 

“I am the church, you are the church, we are the church together…”.  The words from this 
joyful hymn remind us of how we accomplish God’s work together.  And together we are 
accomplishing great things in Middlebury and beyond.   
One way we work together is financially, with everyone contributing to the programs and 
missions of the church.  Our combined gifts can do far more than any of us could do 
individually.  During 2016, our total giving (and other receipts) exceeded $80,000, and our 
expenses were less than $70,000.  Therefore, we have added a cushion of over $10,000 to 
cover future needs.  Many thanks to all who faithfully contribute in this way, in addition to all 
the hours of prayer and service that many give so generously.   
 
For detailed financial reports, please contact Julie Coons, Treasurer at 
jboons14@comcast.net, or 388.2916.   
 
There’s a new, painless* way to make a financial contribution to our church as well.  For 
anyone shopping on Amazon, you can access the Amazon Smile site and designate 
Middlebury United Methodist Church to receive a small percentage of your purchases.  We do 
not expect this to be a major source of fundraising, but it also does not cost the purchaser 
anything.  When shopping on Amazon, simply go to  https://smile.amazon.com, then type in 
Middlebury United Methodist Church when asked which charity you are supporting.   
(*Disclaimer from the Financial Peace leaders:  please do not make purchases simply to 
benefit the church—we do not want anyone using this as justification for overspending their 
budget.   )   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jboons14@comcast.net
https://smile.amazon.com/
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TRUSTEE REPORT 

  

On December 30, 2016 the parsonage was officially sold to Pier La Farge. Mr. LaFarge is a 
graduate of Middlebury College 10.5. His aunt, Ryan Nevius, is a summertime resident of 
Middlebury. She is an active member of St. Stephens Episcopal Church. Closing on the 
parsonage was delayed four times due to buyer financing issues. Mr. LaFarge owns several 
other properties in Middlebury. I was just informed that the new owners already have a family 
with children who will be renting the parsonage on or about March 1st.  
 
Our sales agreement includes a church right of way to access the glass doors on the 
basement level on the north side of the church. If needed, we have the right to reestablish a 
gravel connector from the church parking lot to the parsonage driveway.  
Funds from the sale of the parsonage will be placed in a capital expense account with the 
United Methodist Foundation of New England. The funds will generate revenue from a group of 
companies which have been screened for social responsibility criteria as set forth in the United 
Methodist Book of Discipline. The church may request use of these funds for capital 
expenditures only.  
 
The Arnold Fund which has been held in an account through Schwab will also be transferred to 
The New England Foundation. The Trustees and the Coordinating Committee have voted to 
restore some of the money withdrawn from the Arnold Fund over the past decade. In the near 
future $ 25,000.00 will be transferred from the general church operating fund to the Arnold 
Fund. Those of you who would like to know more about this arrangement are encouraged to 
speak with members of the Board of Trustees or members of the Coordinating Committee. The 
Trustees are pleased to be able to report that the church has been able to add back to the 
Arnold Fund due to our improved financial standing over the past 5 years.   Tom Colley 
 
 

 

 

A NEW CHURCH DIRECTORY 

 

We are going to be updating our Church Directory, in the near future.   Our old directory is over 

five years old, and there have been a lot of changes since then. 

The plan is to send out the information we currently have for you, and ask that you OK it, or 

send us back any changes that need to be made. 

We will be sending them by e-mail, where available, and by postal services for all the others.  

You can send your changes in by e-mail, mail or a phone call. 

For any questions or changes, you can call Joyce Sargent at 388.7573, or leave a message on 

the church office phone 388.2510.  If you are mailing the information back in, our new address 

is 43 North Pleasant St., Middlebury VT 05753     
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A THANK YOU 

Dear Middlebury UMC Friends, 

Thank you so much for the very generous monetary gift that you gave to 

me and my family for Christmas.  We are so blessed to be in ministry with 

you.  You are able to do so much with the gifts that God has blessed you 

with.  We are privileged and honored to be recipients of your generosity. 

In gratitude, 

Jill and Family 

 

CHURCH WORSHIP VOLUNTEERS 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE JANUARY-FEBRUARY 2017 
    Fellowship Hosts: Liturgist: 

   29-Jan 
 

Emmy and Mark Alford 29-Jan 
 

Gus Jordan 

5-Feb 
 

Donna and Art Doty 5-Feb 
 

Laurie Jordan 

12-Feb 
 

Don and Carmen Jochum 12-Feb 
 

Eileen Rinker 

19-Feb 
 

Lydia Johnson/Norma Duclos 19-Feb 
 

Lee Adkins 

26-Feb 
 

Laurie and Gus Jordan 26-Feb 
 

Sue Colley 

Greeter/Head Usher: Opening Worship: 
 29-Jan 

 
Joyce Sargent 29-Jan 

 
Don Jochum 

5-Feb 
 

Bonnie Totten Adkins 5-Feb 
 

Sue Leggett 

12-Feb 
 

Lee Adkins 12-Feb 
 

Julie Coons 

19-Feb 
 

George Klohck 19-Feb 
 

Tom Colley 

More volunteers are always needed – please contact Eileen Rinker 545-2353 if you would like 

to be a Fellowship Host, Liturgist, Greeter or Worship Opener. 

 

CONFERENCE NEWS 

Register Now for Deepening Spirituality in Your Church 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2017, 9:00 – 3:00 
 
This one-day workshop will offer practices and strategies to inspire spiritual growth in 
individuals and in the church as a whole.  We will introduce new and time-tested prayer 
practices designed to deepen a person’s spiritual life and the life of the congregation. 
There will be time and space to sample practices that engage mind, body, and spirit, and are 
suitable to people of all ages and stages of life and faith. Time will be made for developing 
action steps and strategies to create a fresh habit of prayer at home and in church. 
The workshop will be led by Dr. Susan MacKenzie and Rev. Barbara Lemmel. 
Host church: Williston Federated Church, 44 North Williston Road in Williston Village. 
Cost: $12 (includes lunch) Payable at the door. Checks to Vermont District. 
Pre-register no later than Monday, January 30 by contacting the Vermont District Office 
at vmtdistrict@neumc.org or 802.878.1245. 

mailto:vmtdistrict@neumc.org
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It's Rally Time  
Youth in grades 6-12 please join us February 11-12 as we continue our tradition of celebrating winter 

by hosting a winter carnival with a variety of activities including a winter dance and snow sculpture 

contest.  
 Our theme for the weekend is "The greatest of these is love." Our program leader is Rev. Allen Ewing-

Merrill from Hope Gate Way UMC in Portland. Come explore ways we can show God's love to people 

in our world, our communities, our families, and each other.      
 For more information visit www.mechuwana.org for a brochure or email us at 

mechuwana@fairpoint.net. Phone:  207-377-2924 
 
             

Mechuwana's Winter Camp for Youth Grades 3-6 
February 21-22 

                  

It's time for "snow" much fun at Winter Vacation Camp! We will explore different areas of art, 
science, and math through activities and experiments. Hands-on opportunities will provide 
chances to explore and play. Some of the activities will be outside so be sure to bring warm 
clothing.  
Come ready to have fun and meet new friends. 
  
This program fills up fast so sign up today! 
 For a full brochure go to www.mechuwana.org   
email: mechuwana@fairpoint.net or call 207-377-2924. 

 
 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

The CROP Hunger Walk Committee has some very good news to share with you!  The grand 

total for the 2016 walk was $25,688.  This is almost $3000 more than last year and the 3rd 

highest since 1975.  On behalf of all the area food programs and people in difficult 

circumstances in our community and around the world, thank you so much for your time 

honored commitment to the WALK.   It truly has become an Addison County institution!  The 

Middlebury United Methodist Church raised $760.00!  Thank you for your leadership! We're 

most grateful for the important part you played in this success! 

 

 

If you would prefer to get this newsletter by mail or wish to be removed from our email or 
mailing lists please let us know by leaving a message at: 
The Church office, 388-2510 or by email, newsletter@umcmiddlebury.org 

 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HVORYzn1BmYP9Hpcj_tU-sSju4p1_PKEEb_55ZAfPJnFnaUej_j5SH0IVO7hDfFHhWXI40cvR58vU14Auy1zP29rkvSC4mXRBLYrPeJP3tNv7fkq0XVurP1z-IyVxbeb9wETfsfnbClXt-8AV-47YgxAjyM61BUNNPp74Ig2YVQ=&c=496-22D8V7aXgbtgQNm3RrU8qx03gmw1zyWpWUUv-DIN3ZTHx337FQ==&ch=rm3_B66_g34LrXT862SIobE0bK4zE6TwvN14HJryVkKo0vEe-DCN-A==
mailto:mechuwana@fairpoint.net
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HVORYzn1BmYP9Hpcj_tU-sSju4p1_PKEEb_55ZAfPJnFnaUej_j5SH0IVO7hDfFHhWXI40cvR58vU14Auy1zP29rkvSC4mXRBLYrPeJP3tNv7fkq0XVurP1z-IyVxbeb9wETfsfnbClXt-8AV-47YgxAjyM61BUNNPp74Ig2YVQ=&c=496-22D8V7aXgbtgQNm3RrU8qx03gmw1zyWpWUUv-DIN3ZTHx337FQ==&ch=rm3_B66_g34LrXT862SIobE0bK4zE6TwvN14HJryVkKo0vEe-DCN-A==
mailto:mechuwana@fairpoint.net
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GOOD TIMES ON NEW YEAR’S EVE 2016 --- 
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